28 January 2015 

MEDIA STATEMENT

ATT: NEWS EDITORS/CHIEF REPORTERS.
Public Consultation on Minimum Wage 
Under the Employment Relations Act 2012, the Minister of Internal Affairs must review the Minimum Wage annually. In order to assist the review of the minimum wage this year, the Minimum Wage Review Panel (consisting of Patricia Tuara Demmke, Nga Mataio, Steve Anderson, Anthony Turua and James Webb) has produced an Issues Paper for public consultation. This Paper suggests possible areas of concern and consideration in setting the minimum wage and will be available in this Saturday’s Cook Islands News. It will also be available at the www.intaff.gov.ck website. As the minimum wage will affect everyone in the Cook Islands, the public are invited to provide feedback and comment. 

Public consultation helps Government decide what the minimum wage rate should be.   Consultation will include one general public meeting, specific stakeholder meetings, radio and television, and outreach in the Pa Enua.
The general public meeting to discuss the Minimum Wage will be held on Tuesday 17 February 2015, from 12pm lunch time, at the Ministry of Finance and Economic Management Conference Room, Avarua.  

Radio shows will also commence from next week.

Copies of the Issues Paper are available in Maori and English and are being sent to all Island Administration offices in Pa Enua. Those on Rarotonga are welcome to collect the Paper from the Ministry of Internal Affairs or email us on the below address for a copy. 
Public submissions on the minimum wage can be made at the public meeting, on radio,  in writing delivered via email to employment@cookislands.gov.ck, faxed to +682 26370 or delivered by hand to the Ministry of Internal Affairs in Tupapa. The closing date for submission is Friday 20 February 2015 as the Panel is required to submit a final report to the Minister by 1 March 2015.
For more information about the public meeting or for a copy of the issues paper please contact the Ministry of Internal Affairs, Labour & Employment Relations Office on 29370 or email employment@cookislands.gov.ck. 
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